Catherine Molyneux
1012 Nameoke Street
Far Rockaway, N.Y. 11691

This testimony is in reference to proposed Assembly Map- AD-JFK BRZY:
My name is Catherine Molyneux I am a lifelong resident of Rockaway, Queens NY. I am a MSW and a passionate advocate for my community. I have witnessed the demographics change, while watching the economics decrease. Far Rockaway is located at the east end of the peninsula. There has been drastic change since Hurricane Sandy (2012) inflicted nearly $70 billion in damage on our community. I would estimate over 25 resident loss their lives. The Rockaways is still recovering from that devastation. Communities that suffered the most are still feeling the emotional trauma of Hurricane Sandy.
 Now the Rockaways are dealing with COVID-19. If you turn the date around from Hurricane Sandy 2012/2021 we are in another disaster. Rockaway has the highest rate of non-vaccinated people.
Redistricting Assemblymember Khaleel Anderson district currently is another disaster waiting to happen.  This will cause a strain on major factors exp: Food, Housing, Environment, Health issues, remember we only have one Hospital St John’s Hospital. This is not in the best interests of his constituents. Our resources are already at its lowest. The primary needs of an individual link to their survival are food, clothing, education, and health. Instead of expanding into Nassau County, it would restore the community if you could add the following communities in full to Assemblymember Anderson’s district: Arverne and Edgemere.
I am requesting that the Commission take a second look at the drawing of the district lines.
The lines show that the places in which redistricting is in a community that is not even in Queens. The Community calls themselves a part of Nassau County. They have no connection at all. Their taxes and legislation all differ than Rockaway. It is a political move to gain a larger voting bloc. I am hoping that the Commission make the right decision and add Arvene and Edgemere to our district. Thank you for acknowledging my request.
  
